
 
                Park and Recreation Commission 
 

 

TO: HONORABLE COMMISSIONERS DATE: NOVEMBER 19, 2018 
 
FROM: PARKS, RECREATION AND COMMUNITY SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
          
SUBJECT:  PARKS, RECREATION AND COMMUNITY SERVICES DEPARTMENT FISCAL 

YEAR 2018-19 QUARTERLY REPORT, JULY - SEPTEMBER 2018  
 
  
ISSUE: 
 
Receive the Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department’s Quarterly Report 
highlighting events and programming between July - September 2018. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
That the Park and Recreation Commission receive a Quarterly Report highlighting events and 
programming between July – September 2018 and provide feedback as appropriate.   
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
In an effort to improve communication to the Park and Recreation Commission (Commission), 
to effectively engage the public on Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department 
(PRCSD) affairs at appropriate intervals, and to provide efficient use of staff time, PRCSD issues 
a quarterly report to showcase noteworthy accomplishments and keep the Commission and 
public informed about the benefits and positive impact of PRCSD operations.     
 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
During July - September 2018, PRCSD had their busy summer season filled with highly-
anticipated programs and special events. The attached Quarterly Report showcases the 
PRCSD’s accomplishments.  
 
During this quarter, both State Assemblywoman Cervantes and Senator Roth recognized the 
Youth Innovation Center at Arlington Park at it’s groundbreaking event. The Recreation and 
Community Services Division had great attendance numbers in their aquatics and summer 
programming sessions.  The Planning and Design Division is excited for the Martha McLean 
Anza Narrows Park’s new 18-hole disc golf course, which is now open for play. Special 
Transportation has continued high numbers in transporting seniors and the disabled adult 
communities. Lastly, the Parks Division hit their high numbers in completing 338 call center 
service requests and 469 work orders, even with the triple digit heat days!  
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The entire department continues to maintain high standards in providing services to the 
community and its residents. 
  
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
There is no fiscal impact associated with this report. 
 
 
Prepared by: Mayra S. Ocampo, Administrative Analyst 
Approved by: Adolfo Cruz, Parks, Recreation and Community Services Director  
Approved by: Rafael Guzman, Assistant City Manager 
 
 
Attachment:   PRCSD Quarterly Report, July - September 2018 
   


